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STOCKTON-ON-THE-FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING                                                                                  

HELD IN STOCKTON-ON-THE-FOREST VILLAGE HALL 

ON WEDNESDAY 29 MAY 2019 AT 7.30PM 

 

Councillors Present:  John Coldwell    David Crossley  

  Russell Dowson (Chairman)  Rosie Dunn        

  Ken Sawyers   Chris Small 

In Attendance:  Fiona Hill - Parish Clerk     

    CYC Ward Cllrs Paul Doughty and Tony Fisher 

Public Present:  None  

 

APM2019/1 Apologies: None 

  

APM2019/2 Confirmation of the minutes of the APM held on 30 May 2018: 

  These were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman 

   

APM2019/3 To receive the Annual Report of the Parish Council: 
“As another year whizzes past we look back on the last year.  We have regularly discussed on the 

appearance of the parish, Yorkshire Marathon, City of York Local Plan, Barr Lane Proposed Closure, 

Strensall with Towthorpe PC Neighbourhood Plan, Speed Management, Hopgrove Lane South – Left 

Filter Lane, Fracking, A64 proposed improvement schemes. 

Thanks to all the support from Fiona, all the Counsellors and for the reports from John, David and NY 

police on Footpaths. Foss Internal Drainage Board, Stockton Hall Hospital and local crime and to City 

Counsellor Paul Dougherty.  

We have maintained and inspected play area, litter bins, benches, salt bins and bus shelters 

throughout the parish and had some interesting discussions on dog poo, pot holes and fracking. 

We have awarded grants to the church for £400 to maintain the grounds, Village hall £300 for new 

tables and the cricket club £500 towards a new mower 

Planning, a relatively quiet year with only 13 planning consultations discussed. Improvements have 

been made to the Foot path near tom’s shop the footpath outside the hospital and a new bus shelter 

near fox with support from grants from out City Counsellors.  

We say thanks and goodbye to Alan Piper as he leaves the Parish Council and look forward to 

welcoming a new member.  

And to finish with a flurry we now have a working streetlight outside the fox inn, the road at the end of 

the Hollies has been finished and yellow lines repainted outside the school”. 

Russell Dowson May 2019 

 

APM2019/4 Parishioners question and answer session: 

JC had acted as Chairman at a recent AGM for the Village Hall and he presented 

the Financial Statements for the year ending 31 March 2019 


